
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

May 9, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Nick Castle, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Reid Allen, Officer Ben Gillespie, Mike 
Mecey, Blanch Beckes, Sue and Joe Van Zant 

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:00 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and 
introduced the board. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the April 11, 2017 minutes approved as 
submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from April 1, 2017 to April 30, 2017. A beginning balance 
of $1,349.11 with one expenditure of $55.00 for Adobe Acrobat Pro software purchased from RCONA 
brings the ending balance to $1294.11. Hearing no objections, the president ordered the treasurer’s 
report placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Gillespie reported that the shooting on 
Schooner Avenue (part of CRNA) was a targeted house and not a random drive-by shooting. No one was 
injured. This is a good time of year to remind people that Roseville PD volunteers offer vacation house 
checks. The exterior of your home will be checked as time permits, making sure doors and gates are 
secure and any unwanted papers or advertisements are removed from the front porch. Click on the 
link, www.roseville.ca.us/civicax/filebank/blobdload.aspx?BlobID=10903, for the vacation house check 
application. Submit your request at least a week before your departure date. Officer Gillespie 
recommends having someone mow your lawn if you will be gone for an extended time. A question was 
raised concerning homeless camps and what is being done to clean them up. Updated legislation 
protects the rights of all persons, regardless of their housing status. Persons experiencing homelessness 
are permitted to use public space at any time that the public space is open to the public without 
discrimination based upon their housing status, and without being subject to criminal, civil, or 
administrative penalties. A city crew goes to encampments and posts 48 hour notices for people to pick 
up trash and belongings. The crew returns 48 hours later and removes any remaining items. 

Roseville Firefighters: Not able to attend. 

Annual Meeting and General Election: The required minimum of volunteers (5) submitted their 
nomination requests and short biographies by the May 8, 2017 deadline. The General Election is 
Tuesday, June 13, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. in the Crestmont Elementary Multi-Purpose Building. Zen Landis 
from Green Acres Nursery & Supply will be our guest speaker.  

3rd Annual Garage Sale: Our neighborhood garage sale is October 7, 2017 from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Colleen is waiting to hear if Stephen Costello would like to sponsor the event again this year. Marilyn and 
Colleen will review the timeline and meet with the sponsor to organize the event and streamline duties. 
We welcome volunteers for committee work and also the day of the event. Obtaining raffle prizes requires 
solicitation. If you know of a small business in our neighborhood or other business nearby that might be 
interested in offering a small donation, please contact them. Last year, Colleen shared our May 
newsletter with businesses which created interest. It is also good to mention that we are a 501(c)(3) 
public benefit community organization. 

http://www.roseville.ca.us/civicax/filebank/blobdload.aspx?BlobID=10903


New Business 

National Night Out: August 1, 2017 is our National Night Out (NNO) event. Marilyn registered with both 
the National Association of Town Watch and City of Roseville for our neighborhood event to be held at 
Crestmont Park Pavilion. LaRon mentioned that Curves would like to set up a table at our NNO. Roseville 
Police and Fire will be there along with other Roseville and Placer County representatives.  

City of Roseville Community Priorities Advisory Committee (CPAC) Recruitment: “Engage 
Roseville” is a community effort to involve residents, businesses, and others who have a stake in 
Roseville’s quality of life, in prioritizing city services and developing options to align service levels with 
revenues. More information about the CPAC responsibilities and application is available on the city’s 
website. The application deadline is May 19, 2017. 

Other Information Not on Agenda 

Sue and Joe are new to our neighborhood and volunteer with the Roseville PD. They will let us know if a 
cyber safety program for children becomes available and will inquire with Rob Baquera regarding 
speaking at a monthly meeting with the cyber safety topic geared towards children and their parents. Sue 
and Joe also volunteer for the annual Placer Veterans Stand Down which is May 23, 24 and 25, 2017 at 
the Placer County Fairgrounds. The first two days, service providers will be available to serve veterans 
and their families. Go to www.Placerveteransstanddown.org for information and volunteer opportunities. 

Nick reported on old business from February. We were considering donating to Crestmont Elementary 
School towards a specific project in appreciation for use of their multi-purpose building for our monthly 
meetings. Nick asked Principal Farmer for project ideas and she suggested Expo dry erase markers. Nick 
researched pricing at approximately $3 per 4 pack (red, green, blue and black). 

Reid Allen motioned to donate $100 to Crestmont Elementary School for Expo dry erase markers 
for each teacher. The motion was seconded and voice vote passed unanimously.   

Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for May 18, 2017 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.  

Community Coffee with City Council: June 15, 2017 with Scott Alvord, 6:00 p.m., The Fig Tree Coffee, 
222 Vernon Street 

SCNA Annual Meeting and General Election: June 13, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose 
Building 

Future RCONA Meeting: June 15, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: June 29, 2017 with Mayor Susan Rohan, 7:00 p.m., 
Martha Riley Library 

Future SCNA Meeting: July 11, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park Pavilion (summer meeting place) 

Fire Station No. 3 Open House: August 5, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., 1300 Cirby Way 

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 

http://www.placerveteransstanddown.org/

